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1. Creative Opener 
Drumming meets Zumba - Drumba is the latest craze at Lonsdale. It combines rhythm, music and 
physical exercise as well as dance, and it is so much fun!  
Hearing about Drumba at the last Stevenage Creative Network meeting, we wanted to experience this 
for ourselves! If you want to find out more: https://www.drumba.co.uk/ 
Lonsdale invested our some of their PE Premium money to buy the kits and training. 
This was SUCH FUN! We all had a great time and discovered that most of us were still working on Early 
Years moves and skills! A special shout out to Pauline who arrived early and did almost a full hour 
workout! 

  

  

https://www.drumba.co.uk/


  

 
2. Cultural Forum News 

Please follow this link to view the Cultural Forum newsletter Cultural Forum - May 2025  
Read about:  

➢ Stevenage at 80  
➢ University of Hertfordshire Heritage Hub – funding opportunities 
➢ Stevenage Festival Stevenage festival home page 

 
➢ Junction 7 Creatives Home-Junction 7 Creatives C.I.C. 

 
➢ Underpass Art – including news of the artist commissioned to paint the wingwalls of the 

‘Schools Underpass’ for which many schools submitted artwork.  
➢ Brochure – What’s on in the town centre 23549-stevenage-events-activities-a6-brochure-

1_compressed.pdf 

 
➢ Community flyers – events in Stevenage Community Flyers 
➢ What’s on – Stevenage Museum flyer What's On - Stevenage Museum - May to August 2025 

https://www.stevenage.gov.uk/documents/museum/cultural-forum-may-2025.pdf
http://www.stevenage-festival.co.uk/
https://www.junction7creatives.co.uk/
https://stevenagetowncentre.com/media/2kndhcyx/23549-stevenage-events-activities-a6-brochure-1_compressed.pdf
https://stevenagetowncentre.com/media/2kndhcyx/23549-stevenage-events-activities-a6-brochure-1_compressed.pdf
https://www.stevenage.gov.uk/community-flyers
https://www.stevenage.gov.uk/documents/museum/95225-whats-on-museum-may-aug-2025-online.pdf


  
➢ Art Tickets – events at Stevenage Museum Stevenage Museum - Art Tickets 

 
 

3. News from John Prebble, Co-Director at Junction 7 Creatives 
Stevenage Festival  
Stevenage Festival show that Junction 7 
are particularly involved with and 
promoting are Yes We Can! on 20th June 
and Celebrate!! on 26th June. Any help 
spreading the word for these and the 
Festival as a whole much appreciated. 
Please note: there is a booking offer for 
Celebrate - tickets £11.50 (instead of £15) 
with the code CELEBRATE25. And under 12s 
are £10. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://stevenage-museum.arttickets.org.uk/
http://everyonetheatres.com/whats-on/stevenage-festival-yes-we-can/
https://everyonetheatres.com/whats-on/stevenage-festival-celebrate/


Murals, Murals, Murals!! 
A few pictures of local artist 
(also HLTA at Woolenwick 
Infants) Caitlyn Bridgman at 
work on the mural at the 
Hyde on the link: The Hyde 
Mural · Jan 19 – May 28 📸 
The mural incorporates 
designs by Marriotts 
students. We’re hoping to do 
something with Marriots and 
Greenside on site soon, to 
explore and connect with 
this incredible mural... 
     

       Junction 7 will also soon be creating a new mural at The Glebe, plus our LGBTQ+ themed mural on 
       an underpass near the station (one of a series recently commissioned by Stevenage Even Better  
       and coming soon!) 
 
       Bus Interchange sculpture 

The mosaic artworks that Donna Reeves made with pupils 
at Almond Hill and Barclay Academy are now on display at 
Junction 7 - families can come and visit them any Saturday 
until 19th July and then they will go to Stevenage Museum 
until Donna's sculpture is installed at the Bus Interchange  
in September.  
 

 
 

4. Heart Trail 

Stevenage Borough Council and the Regeneration Team are very excited to share details of the arts 
       and heritage trail which has been in the pipeline for a while. The trail will encompass existing  
       public art, including sculptures and underpass murals as well as new art - such as the schools’ 
       underpass and the bus interchange sculpture.  
       More details to follow. 
 
 

https://photos.app.goo.gl/XB7LSEc5UjTEvtv37
https://photos.app.goo.gl/XB7LSEc5UjTEvtv37


5. Art Competition from the Countryside Charity 
(previously The Campaign to Protect Rural England) 

CPRE Hertfordshire is delighted to announce that 
submissions are now open for the Children’s Art Competition 
2025 for all primary school children in Hertfordshire aged 5-
11 years. 
This year’s deadline to Friday 25 July. 
The theme this year is My Adventures in the Countryside. 
Children can draw anything related to what they love doing in 
the Hertfordshire countryside, whether it be the joy of 

camping under a starry sky, the excitement of riding their bike through muddy puddles, the fun found 
in exploring a nature trail and spotting wildlife or the thrill of building a den in the woods.  
There is a £500 prize for the winning school and individual prizes in each age group category, plus 
a special ceremony at Knebworth House in the Autumn, to showcase and celebrate all our young 
artists. For more information on the competition and how to enter visit the website: 
https://www.cpreherts.org.uk/news/cpre-hertfordshires-2025-childrens-art-competition/ 
Simply email with a ‘we will be entering’ artcompetition@cpreherts.org.uk so that they look out for 
your entries. 
 
 

6. Stevenage Regeneration – School Engagement Programme 
The Regeneration team offer FREE 
sessions to schools. See the poster 
for some ideas or email the team to 
find out more about how your 
school could get involved: 
regeneration@stevenage.gov.uk 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://cpreherts.us1.list-manage.com/track/click?u=dde4c61ebf9d369b9d76e6f0e&id=a663d6d54c&e=add0f71053
mailto:artcompetition@cpreherts.org.uk
mailto:regeneration@stevenage.gov.uk


7. Stevenage Environmental Team – Opportunity for Children and Young People 
The Environmental Team at SBC have plans to involve the children of 
Stevenage in a new creative venture. Details can be shared after the 
purdah period is over – towards the end of the month.  
Watch this space! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
8. Cultural Learning Alliance 

CLA is a charity that has 
been championing a right 
to arts and culture for 
every child for more than a 
decade. They use 
evidence to demonstrate 
the ways in which an arts-
rich education provides 
skills for life and skills for 
work, enabling all children 
to fulfil their potential.  
 
Please follow the link for 
information, research and 
more: 
Cultural Learning Alliance 
– The Cultural Learning 
Alliance champions a right 
to art and culture for every 
child 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

https://www.culturallearningalliance.org.uk/
https://www.culturallearningalliance.org.uk/
https://www.culturallearningalliance.org.uk/
https://www.culturallearningalliance.org.uk/
https://www.culturallearningalliance.org.uk/


9. Updates from Schools  
 
Easter Art and Reading Trail 
Ten schools of the Stevenage Creative Network created artwork for the Easter Trail at the Westgate 
Centre. Congratulations to all the winners! 

     
 

    
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Peartree Spring Primary School and Featherstone Wood Primary School 
We highly recommend the Royal Opera House’s FREE programmes.  
Royal Opera House National Schools Program (rbo.org.uk) 
 

 
 
Here is the link to the Create Day information. 
https://www.rbo.org.uk/schools/resource/createday 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Giles Nursery and Infants’ School 
Science (STEM) Week 
During March, we celebrated an indescribably brilliant Science Week, led inspirationally by our two 
Science Leads, Mrs Humphrey and Miss O’Regan. They devised fresh, creative and imaginative 
activities and experiments. Throughout the school, children engaged in the widest range of activities 
following a cross curricular STEM focus and they loved it. In Nursery, the children explored using boxes 
and bricks to measure height, made comparisons about their findings and used mathematical 
vocabulary. The children in Reception investigated a range of fabrics to discover which ones were 

reflective and suitable to wear if out 
in the dark. One child brought in a 
firefighter costume with reflectors 
on it and this was used to show how 
they reflected light when a torch was 
shone on them. In Key Stage One, 
the children enjoyed thinking about 
how or what changes, identifying 
night and day, time, humans and 
other animals. They looked at how 
the bulbs they had planted in 
autumn had grown and enjoyed 
looking at animal adaptations, 
including how feet are adapted to 
enable an animal to survive in its 
environment. The children learned 

https://www.rbo.org.uk/schools
https://www.rbo.org.uk/schools/resource/createday


about how Stevenage and our school has changed over time. They explored the use and benefits of 
our newly fitted solar panels and thought about how we could make them even more effective.  
One idea was to build a tall tower to make them closer to the sun. They enjoyed using lollipop sticks 
and Blu-tack, plastic cups and PVA glue, spaghetti and marshmallows, or art straws and tape to build 
a model tower. They had to predict which of those options would be most effective before doing the 
construction challenge. 
 
Underpass Competition 
Livia and Alana in Year 2 were delighted to hear that their entries had won a place as part of the 
underpass designs. We are really looking forward to the opening celebration! 
 
Easter 
On Thursday 3rd April, the school FROG (PTA) organised an Easter stay and play. The event took place 
after school and children were invited to take part in a range of lovely, creative spring activities, 
including painting carrot and bunny ornaments, making finger puppet bunnies and decorating 
biscuits. 
Organised by our dedicated Mrs Humphrey, the school took part in the Westgate Centre Easter Trail. 
Mrs Humphrey designed a bunny consisting of 9 parts. Each class was given a part to decorate and 
Mrs Humphrey put this back together to form the rabbit. The children were so excited to see the bunny 
displayed in the Westgate Centre. 
The children thoroughly enjoyed creating Easter bonnets and taking part in an Easter Bonnet Parade 
around the school. They displayed the most beautiful bonnets while singing all our Easter and Spring 
songs. 
 
Music Concerts 
The pupils taking part in Rocksteady lessons performed for the whole of Year 1 and Year 2 and their 
grown-ups. The children showed fabulous progress in their music skills and confidence and the 
audience absolutely loved it. 
The choir club, run by Mrs Dalton, performed a repertoire of songs for their grown-ups. They 
demonstrated singing in parts, holding their melodies to create harmony. They showed that they are 
starting to use dynamics, singing softly and loudly to create dramatic effect in a song. 
 
 
Greenside School 
Sponsored Walk 
Our upcoming sponsored walk will be on June 19th. Our Preparing for Adulthood department theme 
will be 80’s! Our 7 school leaver’s have also chosen this theme for their Prom night in July! 
  
Voices of Hertfordshire 

Reggie is 19 and a Leaver this year. In this video he talks about 
Downs Syndrome. When asked what he would tell someone else to 
help them if they wanted advice and were Downs Syndrome 
themselves, Reggie replied, “Just be yourself.” This affirmatiom 
resonates with the beautifully painted mural artwork attached to his 
classroom/ Greenside Studio at the Hyde Shops, Stevenage.  
(See J7C section of this newsletter for information about the mural) 
Follow the link to watch Reggie’s film: 

https://www.instagram.com/reel/DJ_RsEKJFCO/?igsh=bjZnZnVnMXk0NXFy 

https://www.instagram.com/reel/DJ_RsEKJFCO/?igsh=bjZnZnVnMXk0NXFy


The Practice Roomz 
The older students felt 
like a boy band when they 
took part in a session at 
the Practice Roomz. All 
the professional 
equipment is available.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The students loved the stand up mics and mirror walls. It’s not expensive to hire - £15 an hour. 
The Practice Roomz is a music studio facility located in Stevenage. It has 7 fully equipped rehearsal 
studios, full recording facilities, mixing/mastering services, music video production, Live Sound, PA 
Hire and in house spares shop. Find out more on the link: https://www.thepracticeroomz.info 

      

https://www.thepracticeroomz.info/


Almond Hill Junior School 
Only Connect  
Stevenage Borough Council is cracking down on graffiti in the town with a range of new measures. As 
part of the council’s work to address graffiti tagging, a new arts project has been launched which will 
take a creative approach to help address the issue. 
Junction 7 Creatives is commissioning artists to create a series of ‘mini murals' on telecoms cabinets 
around Stevenage to brighten up the town and offer a more positive alternative to tagging. Work has 
already begun on the first cabinets.  

The project is called ‘Only Connect’, because the 
telecoms cabinets are filled with cables that help us 
all stay connected. It borrows the title of the famous, 
local sculpture by Angela Godfrey in St Nicholas. 
There is evidence from other areas, including other 
European cities, that show artwork by local artists on 
media cabinets acts as a deterrent against graffiti, as 
it is respected and not defaced. 
The children have created a range of artwork including 
outdoor art, created after a foraging session. Year 3 
Art Club has been a great success. Children now say, 
“I’m an artist!” 
All of the artwork by the Club will form an exhibition in 
school. A selection of the artwork will be painted onto 
telecomms cabinets outside the school by artist and 
teaching assistant, Charlotte Nicholls. Charlotte has 
been working with Junction 7 Creatives to realise this 
ambition. Charlotte plans for the cabinets to include 
some of the aims and ethos of the school through 
powerful statements, such as ‘Be Respectful’ and 
‘Aim High’. 
Watch this space! 
 

 
Bus Interchange Sculpture 

The mosaic artworks that Donna 
Reeves made with pupils at 
Almond Hill and Barclay 
Academy are      now on display 
at Junction 7 - families can 
come and visit them any 
Saturday until 19th July and  
then they will go to Stevenage 
Museum until Donna's sculpture 
is installed at the Bus 
Interchange  
in September.  
 

 
 



Sketchbooks 

We’ve been focusing on our sketchbooks during the last term. The children are able to explain the 
thoughts behind an artist’s piece.  What are they looking to achieve? Is their artwork a reflection of 
what is happening in the world? As well as learning to appreciate the language that is associated with 
art to discuss how the artist created their pieces.  
Their own recent artwork has been linked to their own political statements. They’re also using art to 
express their emotions and reflect on their own mental health. 
For example, a child scribbled all over the head part of their work. We may have previously believed 
they have 'spoilt their nice picture' but he was able to verbalise that the scribble was representative of 
his mental health, how things feel to him in his head and this is how he visualises it... 



Lonsdale School 
What an exhilarating few months it has been for our students at Lonsdale! In March, a group of our 
talented pupils attended the prestigious Royal Albert Hall Gala, soaking in the atmosphere and 
showcasing their skills. Back in school, they dove into the vibrant world of Fauvism, experimenting 
with different media to express their creativity. Our Open Orchestra sessions were a real hit, exploring 
the enchanting sounds of Pachelbel’s Canon. Not to be left out, our students engaged in Drumba, a 
fantastic cross-curricular initiative that merged Music and PE, bringing rhythm and movement 
together in a fun and interactive way!  

Also, we are looking forward to the exciting Sky Arts Week. 
The website provides free, easy-to-use teaching resources that cover a 
range of artforms within Marks, Images, Words, Moves, and Sounds, all 
designed to take students on a year-long creative journey that 
culminates in Access All Arts Week in June. This year, Access All Arts 

Week will feature daily Live Lessons led by well-known artists. From rap to photography, poetry to 
drawing, all our activities are designed to spark creativity and inspire imaginations. 
Sign up to take part: Homepage - Sky Arts 
 
 
Woolenwick Schools 
Research 
Christina Anderson, Inclusion Leader and Specialist Leader in Cultural Education, recently took part 
in research with the Royal Ballet Opera earlier this year exploring the creative ingredients needed to 
allow creative and cultural learning to thrive.  
You can read the report here: 
https://rohlearningplatform.cdn.prismic.io/rohlearningplatform/Z8nbCxsAHJWomMsi_RBO_Creative_
Ingredients_Report_2024_FINAL.pdf 
Christina has since taken part in the follow up research, exploring the stories of change through 
chance and choice. The report will be shared when it is available. 
 
THE HERDS is public art and climate action on an unprecedented scale.  In April an ever-growing herd 
of life-size puppet animals began a four month 20,000km journey from the Congo Basin to the Arctic 
Circle fleeing the destruction of their ecosystem due to the climate crisis. THE HERDS 
As the project moved across the world to Stevenage, the Museum worked with three primary schools, 
an artist and a dancer to take part. As starlings are an endangered species in the UK, they were the 
focus for the Stevenage project. This groundbreaking public art and climate initiative aimed to inspire 
action and strengthen our connection to the natural world. Thanks to the generous funding secured by 
the Museum, the workshops in school were free. The Museum collaborated with artist, Anji Archer, 
and dancer, Maga Judd, to create a captivating piece of art inspired by the beauty of nature—a Starling 

Murmuration. 
Throughout the day on Monday 2nd June, artist 
Anji Archer, dancer Maga Judd and Kate Johnston, 
Education Officer at the Museum, came to 
Woolenwick and run workshops with four classes. 
The children crafted bird puppets with local artist 
Anji Archer, and then worked with the talented 
dancer, Maga Judd, to develop a stunning dance 
piece, representing a murmuration of starlings, 
that was filmed from above by a drone. 

Kate Johnston and 
Anji Archer explain 
the project. 

https://accessallarts.skyarts.uk/
https://rohlearningplatform.cdn.prismic.io/rohlearningplatform/Z8nbCxsAHJWomMsi_RBO_Creative_Ingredients_Report_2024_FINAL.pdf
https://rohlearningplatform.cdn.prismic.io/rohlearningplatform/Z8nbCxsAHJWomMsi_RBO_Creative_Ingredients_Report_2024_FINAL.pdf
https://www.theherds.org/


From the Museum flyer: 
In the Foyer  
The HERDS: A murmuration of 
starlings  
Follow the starlings from the front 
window to the foyer as we take 
part in the exciting international 
art and climate project, THE 
HERDS. With funding from The 
Arts Fund, we’ve worked with 
three primary schools, two visual 
artists, a dance artist and a drone 
photographer to create puppets 
and used them (and the children 
who made them!) to create a 
stunning murmuration of 

starlings. 
Visit the 
museum to 
see the film 
and 
installation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Finished 
puppets 

Rehearsal with Maga 

The final performance filmed by drone. 

Making starling puppets 



Music 
Our Music Lead, Sarah Todd, will be hosting a 
workshop at the upcoming Music Leaders 
Development Day. (See poster for details)  
To book a place, follow the link:  
Music Leaders and Teachers of Music – 
Development Day 2025 
 
 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 

https://hub.hfleducation.org/shop/music-leaders-and-teachers-of-music-development-day-2025/
https://hub.hfleducation.org/shop/music-leaders-and-teachers-of-music-development-day-2025/

